
                Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 
 
 
Date:  September 8, 2022    
 
To: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
    
From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 
 
Re:    Recommendation to Award the ARMCO Renovation to Spartan 

 Construction Group Inc. 
 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the renovation of the ARMCO 
Building to Spartan Construction Group Inc. at a total cost of $297,000.00; this will be 
financed through the Capital Projects Fund.  The price and bid includes doors, windows, 
siding and roof coating. 
 
Spartan Construction Group will be working with one of these glass companies on the 
project.  A list of vendors that participated in this bid are listed below: 
 
 Spartan Const. Group Inc.  Shelby Twp., MI $297,000.00 
 Daniels Glass Inc.   Detroit, MI  $104,428.00 
 Trenko Commercial Glass  Warren, MI  $  97,900.00 
 
Rationale:  The ARMCO building’s exterior has deteriorated extensively and must be 
renovated for continued use and operation. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  K. Oaks 
 
 


